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"Truth is the most powerful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

Black October Shakes World Economy 
Like a rubber band that had been 

stretched out of shape, the stock 
market snapped back into reality on 
October 19, 1987. The Dow Jones 
Industrial average dropped an in­
credible 508 points in one day as 
traders panicked on the New York 
exchange, and the shockwaves rever­
berated around the world as the 
Tokyo and London exchanges followed 
with record breaking losses. The 
panic on Wall Street had been pre­
ceded by a week in which the Dow 
Jones had lost 235 points. In fact, 
between August 1st and October 19th 
the market lost close to 1000 
points or 35% of its value. 

What caused the bursting of the 
bubble of ill us ion that had borne 
the stock market ever upward over 
the last five years? No one knows. 
But eventually the psychology of 
the market had to come into line 
with economic reality. The economic 
facts to which we have pointed over 
the past two years indicate that 
the U.S. economy was and is funda­
mentally unsound and unjust. 

In The Nationalist we pointed to 
the major weaknesses in the econom­
ic structure which seemed not to 
concern the stock market: 

Dec85 We explained that massive 
subsidies to huge agribusiness cor­
porations were killing the small 
farmer; that small banks, particu­
larly S&Ls and farm banks, were 
collapsing at unprecedented rates 
while big banks were so flush with 
foreign money that they sent loan 
salesmen all over the ineptly man­
aged Third World to find countries 
willing to borrow at high interest 
rates. See Page 2 
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Jan86 That according to the Census 
Bureau the standard of living of 
the ordinary middle-class family 
has dropped dramatically since 
1970, despite the fact that both 
spouses now work. 

Mar86 That, according to a Harvard 
study, hunger is increasing in 
America despite vast welfare expen­
ditures. 

Apr86 That in order to keep foreign 
capital flowing into their coffers, 
the big U.S. banks were keeping 
interest rates high even though 
this hurts American industry which 
needs cheap credit to succeed. 

Dec86 That the Boe sky scandal re­
vealed Wall Street corruption to be 
massive and systemic, and that 
acquisitions wasted money that 
could be channeled into productive 
investment in new companies. 

Apr87 That "our GNP is faltering, 
new orders for durable goods are 
fa 11 i ng, we now have a huge trade 
deficit, the national debt is stu­
pendous, unemployment shows no 
signs of abating, capital equipment 
purchases are falling, the interna­
tional debt crisis is looming 
again, the government is paralyzed 
by Jranscam, and Wall Street itself 
is in the midst of its worst cor­
ruption scandal, yet the stock 
market breaks new records every 
week"; that white male workers are 
being forced out of middle-income 
jobs into low-income jobs. 

Jul87 That worker-management con­
flict and managerial incompetence 
are the main causes of our in­
ability to compete with Germany and 
Japan. 

HISTORY REPEATING ITSELF? 

After the collapse of the stock 
market, President Reagan told us 
not to worry because "a 11 the eco­
nomic indices are up." This was 
only "a long overdue correction." 
" ... for the first time in history, 
the crisis has been isolated to the 
stock market itself. It has not 
extended into either the production 
activities of the country or the 
financial fabric of the nation ... " 
said the President, except that the 

last quote was from President Hoov­
er one week after the crash of 
1929. In fact, our political and 
business leaders are no more wil­
ling to face reality now than they 
were then. 

The stock market crash of Octo­
ber 1987 not only fortells of a 
coming recession, it will help 
cause that downturn. The real ques­
tion is whether the recession will 
become another Great Depression. 
Supposedly we have all sorts of 
financial institutions in place to 
prevent a collapse of faith in the 
sys tern, but then again the panic 
which led to a 508 point drop was 
also supposed to be impossible. 
Only competent political leadership 
and business management can main­
tain the faith of the people in the 
financial system, and we have 
neither because our politicians and 
our businessmen are not primarily 
concerned with the fate of the 
nation but with their power, pres­
tige and profit. They do not study 
how to lead, but only how to ac­
quire power and how to exploit it 
for personal advantage once they 
have it. At this they are expert 
and should we ever need advice on 
such matters we should certainly 
turn to them, but otherwise they 
are devoid of wisdom. They will 
bumble their way into depression 
just as surely as they did in the 
1930s. 

CAPITALISTS WILL TURN TO GOVERNMENT 

The "free market" capitalists 
are al ready demanding government 
action and intervention. The pluto­
crats will try to buy their way out 
of depression, but the country is 
al ready in $2.3 tri 11 ion of debt 
and foreign money will dry up. Then 
they will turn to the populace and 
ask for extraordinary sacrifices to 
save the system that they used to 
plunder the nation for their own 
profit. They wi 11 ca 11 for new 
taxes on the middle and lower clas­
ses, but will not touch the estates 
of the 1% who own 36% of the coun­
try's weal th, or the 10% who own 
63% of the country's wea 1th. 

This scam has already begun with 
an article in the Washington Post 
written by H. Ross Perot, the third 
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wealthiest man in America. In it 
Perot says,"This is our country. 
We, the people, own it .... Don't 
blame our elected officials for 
failing to address these prob-
1 ems.... ~et's face it: We, not our 

H. ROSS PEROT 

elected officials, are the dwarfs 
and wimps.... We must cut spending 
and raise taxes.... Even if weal th 
and corporate profits were taxed at 
100 percent, we could not begin to 
raise the money needed too operate 
our country .... The problem is a 
failure of leadership. Our business 
leaders have failed to provide 
strong, effective leadership. They 
- not the workers - a re the prob-
1 em .... let's all work and sacri­
fice to solve [our problems]." 

We are all happy to hear that 
Ross is ready to sacrifice for 
America, now let's see how ·much he 
and the other business leaders whom 
he blames are ready to pay for the 
mi stakes they made. Let's see if 
Ross is willing to throw his $2.9 
bi 11 ion into the pot, and why not? 
He can earn hundreds of thousands a 
year in speaking fees to support 
himself. Only the complete commit­
ment of his fortune would be a 
sacrifice equivalent to the sacri­
fice made due to increased taxes by 
the ordinary working family of four 
which earns $25,000 a year with 
both husband and wife working and 
has nothing in the bank. Let's see 
Ross put his money where his mouth 
is. 

RICH WILL PROTECT THEIR PLUNDER 

In fact, the rich have no inten­
tions of seeing their fortunes 

See Page 6 
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SHORT BURSTS 
Black Celebrating 

The Notting Hill Carnival which 
takes place in West London is Eur­
ope's largest street festival. The 
"carnival", which is supposed to be 
a celebration of West Indian music 
and culture, usually attracts over 
300,000 people, the vast majority 
of whom are Black. The Carnival is 
in fact a two day orgy of violence 
which this year saw more than 800 
felonies (mostly rapes and mug­
gings) committed. One White youth 
who was selling Coca-Cola was stab­
bed to death by a gang of Blacks 
and riot pol ice moved in for run­
nni ng battles with hundreds of 
Blacks. Such revelry at the Carni­
va 1 is not unusual. In years past 
the event developed into full-scale 
riots. The Carnival is just one 
more of the many blessings that 
multiracialism has brought to White 
society. 

Words of Truth 

Listen to the words of Wilbur 
Colom, a wealthy Black attorney 
from Mississippi, who intends to 
run as the unopposed Republican 
nominee for state treasurer: "I've 

The National Deaocratic Front 
is expanding rapidly and desper­
ately needs more co■puter equip­
ment and software for both ad­
ministrative purposes and desk­
top publishing. Our goal is to 
raise $5000 and this appea 1 wi 11 
continue to run until we receive 
the necessary contributions. This 
is an opportunity for those of 
you who cannot be active to 
sacrifice for the Moveaent. We 
know you wi 11 not 1 et us down. 

built a thriving law practice, a 
new car dealership, a successful 
radio station. And I've done well 
in large part because White conser­
vatives, if you give them a chance, 
will let you in on what they are 
doing .... I honestly don't believe 
conservatives are the nemesis of 
Black people .... I ha,ve also found 
to my surprise that they relate 
very well to Black people who share 
their economic values." 

Colom is right in all that he 
says. The only thing conservatives 
understand is the dollar bill. As a 
group, White conservatives do have 
more in common with a wealthy Black 
man who who shares their life-style 
and corrupt values than with 
working-class Whites, whom they see 
mainly as a group to be economical­
ly exploited and politically mani­
pulated. The only reason conserva­
tives develop anti-Black attitudes 
is because most Blacks are poor and 
are politically organized by the 
liberals. We Nationalists are dif­
ferent. Our first loyalty is to our 
racial kinsmen - regardless of 
class. We would never betray poor 
Whites in favor of rich Blacks and 
Jews. 

Technology 

Fund 

Appeal 

Please give as much as you can 
each 11onth. 

Enclosed is ■y check for the 
Technology Fund in the amount of: 

()$10 ()$20 ()$50 ()$100 ()Other 

Make checks payable to the 
National De■ocratic Front and 
send to NDF, P.O. Box 915, 
Washington Grove, K> 20880. 
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PLO Out - JDL Okay 

On September 15th, 1987 the 
Reagan administration ordered the 
Palestine Liberation Organization 
to close its Washington information 
office. The PLO is recognized 
worldwide as the only legitimate 
voice of the Palestinian people, 
but it is hated by the Jews who 
have put pressure on Reagan to take 
action against it as a terrorist 
organization. Naturally, the Jews 
are not so upset by Jewish terror­
ist networks such as the Jewish 
Defense League and the Jewish De­
fense Organization whose offices 
remain open despite the fact that 
both are described as terrorist 
organizations by the FBI. 

More Princes of the City 

In the early 1970's New York 
City was rocked by scandal in its 
pol ice department. The Serpico af­
fair revealed widespread corruption 
at the beat cop level, and the 
Leuc i affair exposed the complete 
corruption of the Special Investi­
gation Unit (SIU) which was respon­
sible for the war against drugs. 
The SIU was made up of elite detec­
tives who were given the run of the 
city, until a team captain named 
Bob Leuci felt the pangs of con­
science. The SIU teams would keep 
ha 1 f the money and ha 1 f the drugs 
from a bust and turn in the other 
half as evidence. The take was 
split evenly amongst all the part­
ners on a team. A very powerful 
film entitled Prince of the City 
starring Treat Williams was made a 
few years ago based on this story. 

Last year the same sort of cor­
ruption was found in the narcotics 
division of the Miami Police De­
partment and this year it is the 
turn of Washington D.C. The U.S. 
District Attorney for D.C., Joseph 
DiGenova, has announced that he 
will drop 300 to 400 pending drug 
cases because they have been com­
promised by the latest scandal. As 
in New York and Miami, the cor­
ruption was discovered only when a 
cop on the inside came forward with 
evidence. How many police depart­
ments are just as crooked, but have 
yet to be blessed with a cop with a 
conscience? 
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New Left Jews Take Over New Right 
About three years ago a friend 

of mine who was then on the Capitol 
Hill staff of the late Senator East 
of North Carolina mentioned to me 
that formerly New Left Jews had 
taken control of the Heritage For­
um, the leading conservative think 
tank. I passed the remark off to 
paranoia. In 1986, a member of the 
NDF, who was formerly active in the 
New Left, told me that he was con­
fused by the fact that Linda Chavez 
and other devout marxi st leaders 
that he had worked and soci a 1 i zed 
with fifteen to twenty years ago 
were now conservative Republican 
leaders. He also mentioned that 
Chavez and most of the others that 
had switched were Jewish. He was 
also nonplussed that the media 
seemed not to notice or at least 
were not giving it much attention. 
Can you imagine the press reaction 
if a former Nazi had risen to the 
top ranks of the Republican or 
Democratic parties? 

My curiosity was now aroused, 
however, I simply did not pursue 
the research for lack of time. But 
on October 19th, the Washington 
Post ran a story on the "Second 
Thoughts Convention" which laid out 
the essentials of what had hap­
pened. The convention was sponsored 
by a New Right lobby called the 

National Forum Foundation and its 
purpose was "to mobilize a movement 
of ex-radicals which sort of exerts 
its influence, as we say, in the 
national debate." To be more pre­
cise it was to get former mar xis t 
leaders who had moved from the New 
Left to the New Right to denounce 
Communism, the Soviet Union, and 
Soviet client states such as Nica­
ragua. 

ROOTED IN THE ESTABLIStfllENT 

From the list of names of the 
speakers one would have thought the 
the convention was being held in 
Tel Aviv instead of Washington: 
Norman Podhoretz, Irving Kristal, 
Nathan Glazer, David Jfshin, Jeff 
Herf, Hilton Kramer, and W i 11 i am 
Phi 11 i ps. There were a couple of 
token gentiles including Peter Col­
lier, the former editor of the New 
Left magazine Ramparts, but he was 
with his permanent writing partner 
David Horowitz. 

All of these Jews are now firmly 
implanted in the Establishment. And 
they a 11 have supposedly abandoned 
communism to embrace the wonders of 
capital ism. Since these two doc­
trines of materialism are so s1m1-
lar, the apparent ease of the con­
version is not surprising, but what 
is striking is the timing, and the 

fact that these New Left Jews now 
dominate the New Right. 

Some of these Jews began to 
abandon the New Left ship in the 
early '70s when the direction of 
the political wind was not really 
clear, but most waited until Ronald 
Reagan destroyed Jimmy Carter be­
fore they saw the 1 i ght. Then they 
moved with the he 1 p of Jewish money 
and connections into the top posts 
of neoconservative intellectual 
leadership. They sought to dominate 
the new politics by controlling the 
think tanks and the publications of 
the New Right, and this they have 
succeeded in doing. 

THE AGE-OLD GAME 

To understand this political 
phenomena, we must recognize that 
Jews have no loyalty to ideas above 
their primary concern which is the 
fate of Jewry. Indeed, the shift 
from left to right required no 
change in position on this most 
important issue. The Jews have such 
a lock on both the Republicans and 
the Democrats that both parties 
always support Israel and contend 
with one another to see which can 
promise the Jews the more. This is 
due not just to Jewish control of 

•flexible• Jews dominated Second Thoughts Convention: From left. Irving Kristal. Nathan Glazer. 
Norman Podhoretz. Hilton Kramer. and William Phillips. 
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the media, but to the fact that 
one-quarter of all Republican con­
tributions come from Jews, and one­
half of all Democratic contri bu­
tions come from Jews. No politician 
can survive long without Jewish 
support and al 1 know it. 

POLITICAL ANIMALS 

The Jews are political animals 
who innately seek out positions of 
power as this is how they have 
learned to survive and prosper in 
alien lands without assimilating. 
They have long sought to take con­
trol of academic societies because 
they can then define which theories 
and research are acceptable and 
which are not, just as control of 
the media allows them to decide 
which issues will be discussed and 
which are beyond the pal~ 

An example, is the determination 
of the Jew Arthur Boas to take 
control of anthropology by ousting 
people like John Baker from the 
ranks of its political leadership. 
Baker was an Oxford dean and was 
long considered the best anthropol-

ogist in the world. Baker was also 
a racialist who wrote the defini­
tive technical work entitled Race. 

Boas understood that Baker and 
his kind had to be removed from 
academic leadership before racial­
ism could be made anethma, so he 
cons pi red and manuevered unti 1 he 
and other Jews were able to take 
over the top posts in the academic 
societies. Then they launched their 
political campaign in conjunction 
with their Jewish friends in the 
media against academic racialism. 

They developed such power in the 
politics of the scientific communi­
ty that today it is all but impos­
sible to get money to do research 
on racial differences. In fact, the 
National Academy of Science has 
rejected each request by Dr. Wi 1-
l i am Shockley to support studies on 
IQ differences amongst the races·, 
fearing where the truth might lead. 

The Jews have a natural advan­
tage when it comes to scheming to 
take control of academic and intel­
lectual organizations and that is 
the lack of political interest and 
ulterior motive on the part of 
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White scientists and academics. The 
best White experts are in love with 
their craft and see the ti me-con­
sumi ng responsibilities of running 
the academic societies as a burden 
which takes them away from their 
research. The Jews, on the other 
hand, are devoted first to amalga­
mating the power they need to pro­
tect their peop 1 e and only second­
ari 1 y to their field of expertise; 
and they wi 11 never let truth in­
terfere with their top priority. 

This is one of the reasons the 
Jews have historically produced so 
few technical geniuses despite 
their level of education. This 
would seem to have changed in this 
century, but that is only because 
Jewish control of the press allows 
them to tout second-class Jewish 
minds as first-rate, while the true 
experts and geniuses have trouble 
getting their works published 1 et 
alone recognized. And this is good 
for revolutionary nationalism be­
cause it means that the System is 
dominated by two-bit political, 
economic, military, and scientific 
"thinkers". GG 

Reagan Flirts with War in Gulf 
On October 17, 1987 an Iranian 

Silkworm missile slammed into the 
tanker Sea Isle City near Kuwait's 
main oil terminal. The tanker be­
longs to Kuwait but now flys an 
American flag because President 
Reagan decided to consent to the 
reflagging of Kuwait's tanker fleet 
for reasons that are difficult to 
fathom. Secretary of Defense Wein­
berger claims that we are in the 
Gulf to prevent the flow of oil 
from being stopped, but that is 
absurd on its face because we have 
done nothing to stop Iraq from 
proceeding with its attacks on 
tankers in the Gulf, rather all our 
efforts are directed against Iran. 

In response to the attack on the 
Sea Isle City, the U.S. Navy sent 
four warships to destroy Iran's 
Ros tam oil platform. Iranian mine­
l ayers and speedboats have also 
been attacked. Why? 

Do we really want war with Iran? 
What do we have to gain by war with 
Iran? The world is now awash with 
oil - the oil fields of the Persian 
Gulf are no longer of any conse­
quence to the U.S. or even its 

allies. And if our allies think the 
area so important why must we twist 
their arms in order to get them to 
commit naval forces to the region? 
The situation is truly baffling. It 
appears that we are once again 
heading for involvement in what 
will be a costly war with no clear 
strategic purpose. 

SERVING THE JEWS 

Perhaps we a re there to prevent 
the defeat of Iraq which according 
to a report just released by the 
Senate Foreign Relations Committee 
is on the ropes and is ready to 
crack. But the capitulation of Iraq 
would end the war which is sup­
posedly the goal of the Reagan 
Administration. Even if all of Iraq 
were occupied by Iran this would 
have no effect on the strategic 
position of the U.S. which has 

never been close to Iraq in any 
case. It would of course affect the 
strategic position of Israel be­
cause no longer would two of its 
greatest enemies be fighting one 
another, and perhaps that explains 
why we are risking and spending 
American lives in the Persian Gulf. 
As the leader of Syria Hafez Assad 
once said, America has no foreign 
policy in the Middle East - Israel 
has a policy which America exe­
cutes. 

It seems that U.S. policy is 
exactly the opposite of what the 
Reagan Administration claims. In­
stead of wanting an end to the 
Iran-Iraq War, the U.S. is doing 
all in its power to extend it - a 
policy that can only serve the 
interests of the Jews. This would 
also explain why Congress is not 
adament in its demand for i nvoca­
t ion of the War Powers Act even 
though we are obviously engaged in 
hostile military action in the 
Gul~ Congressmen are never too 
keen to stick their necks out where 
they may offend the Jews. GG 
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AFL-CIO Readmits Teamsters 
In 1957 the AFL-CIO under George 

Meany threw out the Teamsters for 
corruption and labor racketeering 
in collusion with the Mafia. The 
Teamsters went on to a sterling 
record of having four consecutive 
presidents convicted of various 
forms of corruption, and its latest 
president, Jackie Presser, is under 
indictment for embezzlement of 
union funds. The Justice Department 
says that the union is still con­
trolled by the Mafia. 

Nevertheless, Lane Kirkland was 
delighted to get the Teamsters back 
in the AFL-CIO as the power of 
organized labor in America is fad­
ing. The Teamsters have 1.7 million 
members which makes it the largest 
labor union in the country. The 
union is normally very successful 
in both recruiting members and in 
negotiating contracts which should 
not surprise anyone familiar with 
the power and tactics of the Mafia. 

The proportion of the work force 
in labor unions has dropped from a 
post-war peak of 36% to its present 
18%. The cause of the drop is cor­
rupt, inept and self-seeking man­
agement. For example, the head of 

the United Auto Workers now makes 
over $100,000 a year. The president 
of the Teamsters makes $500,000 
annually plus all he can steal. 
These are the type of men who are 
struggling against capitalism to 
protect the interests of the work­
er. Five major labor unions are 
controlled by the Mafia and others 
are controlled by the Communists. 
All want to use the worker to ac­
quire political power or to steal 
pension funds or both. None care 
for the worker and this truth has 
gradually seeped into the con­
sciousness of the working masses 
who have rejected unionization. 

Unfortunately, workers who a re 
not unionized are even more vul­
nerable to the predatory practices 
of the capitalists than those who 
are in the corrupt unions. The 
situation will only be resolved fQr 
the benefit of the nation and the 
workers when the National Democrat­
ic Front takes power and sets up 
Cooperatives in which the workers 
own their industries. Only then 
will the professional managers 
learn to treat their employees with 
respect and courtesy. GG 

Jackie Presser and Lane Kirkland yuk it up at workers expense. 
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World 
Economy 
From Page 2 

di mini sh and they will pull the 
strings of their Congressional pup­
pets to make certain that the bur­
den of sacrifice falls elsewhere 
just as in the Great Depression. In 
the Jan86 issue of The Nationalist 
we said the following which bears 
repeating considering the events of 
Black October: 

"In good times [in a capitalist 
society] everyone gets richer but 
the wealthy get richer at a far 
greater rate than the middle and 
lower classes, and in bad times the 
middle and lower classes fall rap­
idly while the rich normally hold 
their own. This is because they 
have the money to buy the legisla­
tion that they need to protect and 
subsidi.ze their interests, and be­
cause they they have the family, 
social, business and political con-
tacts they need to find profitable 
deals and lucrative jobs. It is 
through this process of nepotism 
and legal corruption that the rul­
ing class is able to maintain its 
dominant position in society and 
feed off the industry of the rest 
of us. And when hard ti mes come 
they are the first to talk about 
sacrifice for the greater good, but 
the statistics tell us on whom the 
burden of that sacrifice falls. 
They do not understand, or do not 
want to understand that good lead­
ers not only share the hardships of 
their people but, in fact, shoulder 
the greatest part of the burden. 
Only such leaders command respect 
and deserve to be followed. A capi­
talist leader is too selfish to 
live simply so that others need not 
live in poverty." 

Nationalism is built on social 
justice and good leadership, and 
these demand that the rich sacri­
fice as much as the poor. In Ameri­
ca this will only happen when the 
present order is destroyed, but the 
faith of the people in the fi nan­
ci al system has already been shaken 
and their faith in the political 
system will fall next. You can 
smell the first whiffs of smolder­
ing revolution in the air. GG 
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LETTERS 
Dear Gary, 

We appreciate The Nationalist very 
much and wish you the very best. 
Especially liked "Individuality 
Over Individualism" in the Sept. 
issue. 

Keltie Zubko 
Sooke, British Columbia 

Ke lt i e Zubko is the editor of The 
Western Separatist Papers which is 
the publication of the Western 
Canada Concept Party led by Douglas 
Christie. She is also the editor of 
the Friends of Freedom newsletter. 
The WCCP seeks independence for the 
western part of Canada (the White 
part). Christie is also an attorney 
who represents revisionist publish­
ers who deny the story of the 
''Holocaust• that is propounded by 
the Jews. In the •free• country of 
Canada. Holocaust revisionis■ is 
considered by the govern■ent (under 
pressure fro ■ the Jews) to be a 
crime. At present Christie is de­
fending John Ross Taylor. Ja■es 

Keegstra. and Ernst Zuendel who has 
just won a retrial which will begin 
in January. For more information 
write WSP. P.O. Box 1133. Sooke. 
B.C.. Western Canada VOS lNO. 

And speaking of Ernst Zuendel: 

Dear Gary: 

some literature from the couragous 
Ernst Zuendel. After reading the 
Hoax of the Twentieth Century by 
Arthur Butz, I was very sceptical 
about the premise of the book, that 
there was no systematic genocide by 
the Nazis of the Jews during World 
War 11. After about Zuendel 's 
"Great Holocaust Trial", I began 
leaning toward the view of the 
historical revisionists. In any 
case, why use underhanded means to 
suppress people who question the 
Jewish holocaust? Wouldn't discred­
iting such people as Ernst Zuendel 
with the truth be easier and more 
effective? Unless, of course, he is 
right and the upholders of the 
Holocaust legend are wrong. 

While Ernst Zuendel probably does 
not fit your or my political views, 
he certainly should get attention 
from us racialists because his 
ordeal is a classic example of the 
suppression by the Establishment of 
people who hold unpopular views. 
This suppression also includes a 
media blackout of the affair. I 
hope that you will do an article on 
him and ask the readers of The 
Nationalist to support him. 

Sincerely, 
George Streicher 
Seattle, Washington 

Editor - In fact the A■erican media 
did intent i ona 11 y and al most com­
pletely ignore Zuendel's seven week 
trial, but the Cana di an media were 
riveted by the event because so 
many shocking admissions by Jewish 
witnesses and historians came out 
of the thing. For example. Raoul 
Hilberg. the chief Jewish Holocaust 
historian. admitted that there were 
no death camps and gas in Germany 
proper. He said that no exter■ina­
tion took place at Dachau. Buchen­
wald. Bergen-Bel sen. etc. and this 
stunned the reporters covering the 
trial because they were unfa11iliar 
with how 11uch ground the revision­
ist historians have already forced 
Jewish historians to give on the 
Holocaust. Now the Jews clai ■ that 
the exter■ination camps were all in 
Poland, but during the war. and for 
twenty yea rs thereafter. they 
clai11ed that there were gas chaq1-
bers in Ger■any itself. and these 
lies resulted in the execution of 
the Ger■an commandants of those 
camps. Yet these Jewish liars have 
never been brought to trial for 
their perjury. Another important 
Jewish witness. Rudolph Werbe. who 
had escaped fro■ Auschwitz in 1944 
and brought tales of ■ass extermi­
nation to the Allies in Switzerland 
ad ■ i tted that his book detailing 
his life in the Auschwitz concen­
tration ca■p was largely a fiction. 
These revelations rocked Canada. 
yet in his instructions to the jury 
the judge said that there was 
overwhelming evidence that the Hol-
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ocaust had occured. So the jury had 
no choice but to convict. It is not 
surprising that this kangaroo court 
conviction was overturned on ap­
peal. Ernst Zuendel can be contact­
ed directly at 206 Carlton Street. 
Toronto, Ontario, Canada. 

My own conversion on the Holocaust 
question took place after spending 
an extended period of time with the 
leading Holocaust revisionist Dr. 
Robert Faurisson who is a professor 
at the University of Lyon in 
France. What i ■ pressed ■e most 
about Faurisson's clai ■ s that there 
were no gas cha■bers and tt t the 
program of exter ■ ination was an 
historical lie was that his argu­
ments were entirely technical in 
nature rather than political. He 
de■onstrated to ■e that these stor­
ies of gas cha■bers were physically 
impossible as they were described. 
Faurisson is a liberal and was a 
bit shocked when one day I ex­
plained my racialist views to him. 
He said to 11e.•Gary. if you are 
right it will shake the world.• 
"Robert. what you do not understand 
is that if you are right. it wi 11 
shake the world,■ I replied. 

Forbes Says Rich 

Got 41 % Richer 
Forbes business magazine re­

leased its list of the wealthiest 
men and women in America and says 
that the holdings of the top 400 
increased from $160 billion last 
year to $220 bi 11 ion this year 
(this was before the stock market 
crash of October 19th). This a­
mounts to a whopping 41% increase 
in wealth in one year, while the 
earnings of the average worker has 
been declining in America. It is 
enough to wipe out all of the U.S. 
budget deficit from last year and 
then some. 

There are now 49 billionaires in 
the U.S. whereas last year there 
were only 26. Of the 23 newcomers 9 
are corporate raiders. Greenmail 
must have been especially good last 
year. 
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NDF T-Shirts 
Order your NDF T-shirt now. The 
T-shirt is royal blue with a 
white Starcross and the words 
~ational Democratic Front in 
whi_te lettering over the heart. 
The shirts are 50% cotton and 50% 
~olyester, and they cost $1QOO a 
piece which includes postage and 
handling. 

Please send me: 

Sma 11 T -Shirts 
I -- Medium T-Shirts 
I--
I Large T-Shirts 
I== X-Large T-Shirts 

Enclosed is my check for the 
total made payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MO 
20880. 

SUBSCRIBE 
Let us mail The Nationalist di­
rectly to you each month. Send 
your subscription to: The Nation­
alist, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. 

Name: 
Address: ------------

Subscription Rates: USA $12 for 
12 issues; Overseas $15 Interna­
tional Money Order for 12 issues. 
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:;:;::: Nationalist without the ::=:::: 
ti Editor's per■ission. it 

! :;: :;::; ::;;~ f i;] 

The Nationalist. November 1987 

ARMED WITH 
LOVE AND HATE 

The purveyors of conventional wisdom now tell us that hate is 
an evil, ugly thing - that it is wrong to hate and that we should 
love everyone, except racists, of course. We have a different 
view. Love and hate are just different facets of the same force -
the power we call passion. Love and hate are inseparable and in a 
healthy person they complement one another. Only those who hate 
can love and only those who love can hate. Like any power these 
emotions are neither inherently good nor evil, but can be used 
for either purpose. We are passionate people who love our own 
kind and who hate the enemies of our race. We are not cold fish 
who carefully calculate which way to step and what to say from 
moment to moment in pursuit of personal gain. We are driven by 
our passion to be forthright and honest - to say what we mean and 
mean what we say. 

As usual. the conventional wisdom is at war with the nature 
of mari. A human being can only identify with those of his own 
kind. He feels closest to those of his blood - his family, then 
his clan, then his tribe, and then his nation. He cannot feel an 
emotional bond to those beyond his Race, and those who claim to 
are dishonest individualists using a smokescreen to cover their 
real motives or are misguided idealists whose "love" is complete­
ly in the abstract and bears more relation to guilt than passion. 

It is e ■otion and not reason that rules man. Genetic nature 
establishes the basic emotional predispositions of both the race 
and the individual, and reason can only operate within those 
bounds to achieve the objectives that are dictated by the emo­
tions. Any attempt to establish an artificial agenda according to 
some sort of detached logic or contrived "reason" is doomed to 
failure. Nature will not be denied. Man cannot be molded into 
something he is not, and as White Nationalists we are quite 
pl eased to play the hand we were dealt when the our Race was 
born. We suggest to the other races that they do the same and 
eschew the wisdom of the passionless hypocrites to "love every­
one" as this leads only to the cutthroat individualism that we 
see in all multiracial societies - countries such as India, 
Mexico, and Egypt. 

We are ar ■ed with the double-edged sword of passion, and its 
cutting blades of love and hate will allow us to destroy the 
coldly calculating Machiavellians who now rule in a decadent 
world under the names of Capitalist and Communist. In the end, we 
will see who is willing to sacrifice themselves for what they 
believe. 

♦ 
For ■ore infor!lation call or write: National De110<:ratic Front. 
P.O. Sox 915. Washington Grove. Maryland 20880; (301) 670-0159. 


